
TR130/2024-25 
 

SOLIHULL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

The Metropolitan Borough of Solihull (Blossomfield Road Cycle 
Lane) (Road Closure) Temporary Traffic Regulation Order 2024 

 
The Council gives notice that it intends to make the above Order under Sections 14 and 
15 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (as amended by the Road Traffic (Temporary 
Restrictions) Act 1991), being satisfied that all traffic should be restricted or prohibited to 
ensure that the following works can be undertaken in safety: 
 
Location: Blossomfield Road, Solihull, B91 1TF – From its junction with Marshall Lake 
Road to its junction with Charles Road. (Temporary Cycle Lane closure to facilitate a 
Contraflow Traffic Management System). 
 
Date(s) and time(s) when restriction will apply: from Saturday 26th October 2024 at 
09:00hrs until Sunday 3rd November 2024 at 18:00hrs. 
 
Reason for restriction: Foul Water Sewer Connection. 
 
Works on behalf of: Erris Builders Ltd. 
 
Diversion route: N/A. 
 
Access will be maintained through the site for Police, Fire and Ambulance Services 
responding to emergencies. 
 
For further information contact: Christina Johnson – 0121 772 5804. 
 
PAUL TOVEY 
Head of Highway Management  
Solihull Metropolitan Borough Council 
Manor Square, Solihull, B91 3QB 
tro@solihull.gov.uk  
  
 
18 October 2024 
 

 

 


